General Meeting of CHICAGOLAND PT CRUISER CLUB

On August 19th, 2010

Meeting was called to order at 7:50 p.m. by President, Kevin S. at The Nest Café in Bartlett. , Mike and Tony were also present, along with ten other members and Nathaniel. Joe and Joey Moody from Des Plaines were guests at the meeting tonight. We met them at our Culver's Cruise Night Event.

Minutes were read and approved.

Kevin, standing in for Bob R, Treasurer, reported a balance of \$706.62 in the treasury. The report was approved.

OLD BUSINESS

- 1. Bios Some bios are still missing please check the website and complete yours and get to know your fellow Cruisers. When we have a majority of bios we will start to feature a car of the month.
- 2. Service Projects The website has been updated, now showing a new link, which will allow members to add service projects in which the club can participate. Contact Mike Crom and he will post them for us.
- 4. We have club wear for sale 7 black hats (\$10) and 3 large t-shirts (\$8).
- 5. The club has white vinyl decals for the windows of our cars for \$10 each. Contact Bob.
- 6. PT Picnic at Mike and Sue Crom's house was attended by 14 people and Angie, Lloyd & Chris's King Charles spaniel puppy. Everyone was well-behaved and a good time was had by all. A cruise to Elburn for ice cream followed the picnic.

NEW BUSINESS

EVENTS

August 22 - Mopars on the Mississippi - Fred & Sue, Lloyd & Chrissy, and Mike & Sue are attending.

August 29 - Milk Pail Classic Car Show—Sunday 9-4, East Dundee

August 29 – Orphan Car Show – Kendall County Fairgrounds – Yorkville; <u>www.ccecorvair.com/oap</u> for flyer and event details.

Sept 10-12 – Monster Mopar Weekend – Gateway International Raceway, Madison, IL. www.monstermopar.com. There is one PT specific Modified class.

Sept 18 – Al & Jeannette will plan this event. Al handed out a flyer with details of their event. Details are also posted on the club website. Please let Al know ASAP which of the events you will attend as he needs to make reservations for us soon.

November is still open for a member hosted club event.

Insurance – When the club was originally formed the insurance was taken care of by being a part of the national club. Tony insured his business and the club with Haggerty Liability at \$2M per year / \$1M per occurrence. Every member is covered – except for member to member claims.

After much discussion it was decided to table the topic again as it was felt there was not a quorum for the vote. It was suggested that we vote on line so Kevin is going to e-mail all for your vote (2/family)

Bill Kramer – had surgery recently. Please keep him and Judy in your thoughts. We miss you two. Also, John Sugrue is still recovering from heart surgery as well so continue to remember him and Nancy.

Tony L won \$14 from the 50/50 raffle.

The meeting was adjourned at 9:10 p.m.